BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR OCT. 2, 2014
Attending trustees were Mitch Hulburt, Mike Potratz, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Peg Stecky, Springy Yamasaki and Phil DeLeo. 
Guests: None.

Board President Mitch called the meeting to order at 7:05.    

Mitch gave the board a few minutes to review the minutes of the September 11 meeting, then asked for a motion to approve them.  Michael made a motion to approve the minutes, and Springy seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report: Michael reviewed the treasures report.  She indicated we have an ending fund balance of $34,776.75.  Phil moved to accept the treasurer’s report, and Mike seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.  

Old Business:

Security Cameras: Mitch offered to call the vendor of the cameras to get a bid on his cost to install them.  
Tennis Court Repair:  Clyde Stensrud, the installer of the tennis court surface, is in the process of cleaning them. 
Tree Trimming:  Michael is waiting for a call back from the tree service she has contacted.  Springy offered to get a bid from the service she employs.  

Boat Launch Repair:  Springy and Mike will both get bids for replacing the boat launch pad and for pouring a cement retaining wall at the high water line.      

Fence Repair:  The board decided this item should wait until after we get a quote for the retaining wall and boat launch, two projects that will be more difficult after the first of the year.       

Knox Box on Fence:  Peg has volunteered to contact the fire department about installation requirements.  
Lock Box in Clubhouse:  Mike found a box for less than $200, which the board felt was a good price.  Phil made a motion to approve the purchase.  Mitch seconded the motion and the board agreed to the purchase.  
Pay Increase for Rich Thompson:  The board decided before we can authorize any additional expenditures for key distribution, we should write a job description for that process.  The board members each agreed to bring a list of items that need to be addressed to the October meeting, then lay out a job description before determining what the pay should be.

By-Laws Review:  The board will review the by-laws to see if more clarification is needed concerning keys and dues for multiple properties owned by one individual.  This item was tabled for a future meeting.

Parking On The Lawn:  After finding broken sprinkler heads on the lawn in August, the board decided to install ecology blocks connected by chain along the edge of the boat launch area.  Mike will contact Corliss Resources for a cost of blocks. 

New Business:

Tennis Court Gate:  Mike has received a bid of $300 to repair the tennis court gate.  Springy made a motion to spend the money to fix the gate.  Michael seconded the motion.  The board approved the motion. 

Park Security Duties:  The board will write a set of guideline responsibilities and duties of the summer security patrol.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:04.
The next board meeting will be on November 6, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. 
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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